
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chairman  
Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations  
1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: Wilkinson Homes Redevelopment Project, Concord, NC. NC-06.  
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  
 
I am requesting funding for Wilkinson Homes Redevelopment Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Concord Housing Department, located at 
35 Cabarrus Avenue West, Concord, NC 28025. The funding would be used to construct new 
rental housing units and to make upgrades to existing water and sewer infrastructure for those 
units. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it transforms the existing 
public housing infrastructure into double the amount of affordable rental units for low-income 
individuals within the community. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 
U.S.C. 5305 (a)(4). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate  
family. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Addison P. McDowell 
Member of Congress 
 

 

 

 


